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Report to the Landcare Committee

from Andrew Annakin, Divisional Manager, Landcare

Divisional Manager’s Report
1.
Purpose

To inform the Landcare Committee about activities and matters of interest within the Landcare Division since the last normal Landcare Committee meeting, 9 February 1999.  Departmental activity reports are also attached.

2.
Seems Like No Time At All

At the time of writing, the last normal Landcare Committee meeting was only three weeks ago and the Special Committee meeting to consider the Divisional Business Plans was last week.  However, the Department Managers have prepared their usual comprehensive reports giving insights into their respective areas of expertise and activity, and this is my small offering. 

3.
Second Quarter Review

Paul Tryon, Joanne Blakley and I, met with the General Manager and the Chief Financial Officer to review the Division’s financial performance to 31 December 1998, 10 February 1999.  This was followed by the Policy and Finance Committee Half Year Review.  There are just two aspects I want to comment on: 


(
As I indicted at the Special Landcare Committee meeting, with regard to the flood damage repairs, the financial position for 1999/00 will be clearer at the Third Quarter Review.  In the meantime, the maximum amount of work is being extracted from the current year’s programme. 


(
Support to repair the Hutt River Trail was very welcome.  As the popularity of the Hutt River increases, the River Trail has become a key conduit to the various recreation spots and for riverbank walks. 
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At the beginning of this current period of three years "hard numbers", we may well have underestimated the value of this resource; we certainly intend to have the Hutt River Trail high on our list of key projects to consider for additional resourcing through the next review of the Long-term Financial Strategy.

4.
Hutt City Skateboard Park

Along with the Council Chairman and Hutt Representative Regional Councillors, Brendan Paul and I attended an amicable meeting with Mayor Terris and interested Hutt City Councillors and Officers to discuss our position on having a skateboard park in the Hutt River corridor. 


This meeting followed some ill-informed political buck-passing at a recent Hutt City Council meeting; resulting in several confused and angry Hutt City residents venting their frustrations at Brendan Paul.  On reflection, our earlier wish to assist, by considering a modest proposal for a skateboarding amenity inside one of the central city stopbanks, was misplaced (we later learned there were significantly greater aspirations for the facility).  The risks are small - erosion and other disturbances during a flood event.  However, the prospect of putting the entire Hutt City flood defences at any such risk defies the logic of recent community expenditure on the flood-way.  Then there are the strongly felt desires of many community leaders to significantly enhance the flood protection system.  Clearly, a skateboard park of the type ultimately desired, should properly be outside the river corridor.

5.
Special Landcare Committee 

I enjoyed the discussion at the 26 February Special Landcare Committee meeting; interaction like that is critical to assist officers with policy initiatives.  We have some key workshops planned (starting after this Committee meeting) through the rest of the financial year.  These will be very important as we begin to firm up our policy development leading into the review for the Long-term Financial Strategy.


I have also appreciated sitting-in on the 2010 Councillors' workshops and the recent RISC workshop.  Both opportunities have given me an improved insight into the kind of direction Councillors hope to take through the next strategic planning phases.

6.
Recommendation


That the Divisional and Departmental reports be received and the contents noted.
ANDREW ANNAKIN

Divisional Manager, Landcare 
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